Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

62-600.400
Design Requirements

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that on June 30, 2018, the Department of Environmental Protection, received a petition for variance from the City of St. Petersburg. The petition requested a variance for relief from paragraph 62-600.400(6)(b), F.A.C., which requires that the minimum acceptable contact time shall be 15 minutes at the peak hourly flow where chloride is used for high level disinfection. The facility is located at 3800 54th Avenue South, St. Petersburg, Florida 33711-4865 in Pinellas County, at latitude 27o43'4.5" N, longitude 82o41'4 " W. The petition has been assigned DEP File No. FLA128848-022-DWF/VO; OGC No. 17-0969.

A copy of the Petition for Variance or Waiver may be obtained by contacting: Astrid Flores Thiebaud, Department of Environmental Protection, Southwest District Office, 13051 N. Telecom Parkway, Suite 101, Temple Terrace, Florida 33637, telephone: (813)470-5760; email: Astrid.FloresThiebaud@dep.state.fl.us; during normal business hours, 8:00am - 5:00pm., Monday through Friday, except legal holidays. Written comments must be received by the Department of Environmental Protection no later than 14 days from the date of publication of this notice.
